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Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 
Senior Counsel 
603-724-2135 

Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 
 

June 15, 2021 

 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. DE 20-170; Electric Distribution Utilities  

Electric Vehicle Time of Use Rates 
 

Dear Ms. Howland: 
 

The Order of Notice in this docket, issued pursuant to Order No. 26,394 (Aug. 18, 2020), 
opened a new proceeding “to consider utility-specific electric vehicle time of use (EV TOU) rate 
proposals,” and for “Staff to further develop the alternative metering feasibility assessment 
concept described in the order, with the input of the parties to the new proceeding.”  The purpose 
of this docket is thus to facilitate the development and subsequent review of utility-specific EV 
TOU rate proposals. 

 
On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, enclosed for 

filing please find the Testimony of Heather Tebbetts and Melissa Samenfeld, with supporting 
schedules and tariff language, which proposes separately-metered small commercial customer 
applications, and for separately-metered high demand draw commercial customer applications.  
(The Commission approved Liberty’s residential TOU vehicle charging tariff in Order No. 
26,376 (June 30, 2020)). 

 
Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic 

version of this filing will be provided.   Thank you. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Cc:  Service List 
Enclosures 


